

NATIONAL LOCAL TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE PROGRAM ASSOCIATION

Joint Safety Work Group Meeting

July 20, 2015, 4:00pm- Savannah, GA

Meeting Minutes

Attendees:

1	Peter	Allain	peter.allain@la.gov
2	Rosemarie	Anderson	rosemarie.anderson@dot.gov
3	Laura	Carter	laura.carter@ahtd.ar.gov
4	Ben	Colucci	benjamin.colucci1@upr.edu
5	Una	Connolly	uconnolly@artba.org
6	Bruce	Drewes	bdrewes@3tgroup.org
7	Ron	Eck	ronald.eck@mail.wvu.edu
8	Matthew	Enders	matthew.enders@wsdot.wa.gov
9	Irmali	Franco	irmali.franco1@upr.edu
10	Nicole	Frankl	nfrankl2@unl.edu
11	Jim	Grothaus	groth020@umn.edu
12	Jeff	Hackbart	j.hackbart@uky.edu
13	Lisa	Harris	lharris@ku.edu
14	Cameron	Ishaq	cameron.ishaq@fasterhorse.com
15	Steve	Jenkins	Stevenj@coe.montana.edu
16	Keith	Knapp	kknapp@iastate.edu
17	Janet	Leli	jleli@rci.rutgers.edu
18	Tony	Lorenzetti	lorenzetti@engr.uconn.edu
19	Susan	Monahan	smonahan@artba.org
20	David	Orr	david.orr@cornell.edu
21	Valerie	Pitts	valerie.pitts@uky.edu
22	Mia T.	Robinson	mrobinson@artba.org
23	Rich	Sanders	rsanders@co.polk.mn.us
24	Mark	Sandifer	mark.sandifer@dot.gov
25	Donna	Shea	shea@engr.uconn.edu
26	Ken	Skorseth	ken.skorseth@sdstate.edu
27	Laura	Slusher	lslusher@purdue.edu
28	Steven	Strength	steve.strength@la.gov
29	Dennis	Trusty	dtrusty@utte.edu
30	Marie	Walsh	marie.walsh@la.gov
31	Jeff	Zaharewicz	jeffrey.zaharewicz@dot.gov



NATIONAL LOCAL TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE PROGRAM ASSOCIATION

Introductions and new JSLT member: Everyone in attendance introduced themselves. Janet informed the group that Nicole Frankl (NE LTAP) is now part of the 5 person Joint Safety Leadership Team (JSLT), replacing Marie Walsh (LA LTAP), who is stepping down from the JSLT.

Feedback on region meeting safety component and Monday pre-conference session: After discussion about the format and content of the last several region and annual meeting safety sessions, the group consensus was that (1) region meetings should be shorter than a dedicated half-day (2) pre-conference sessions should be Train-the-Trainer or Center Best Practices oriented (3) A center show and tell next year is favorable (4) it would be helpful if state safety engineers could also attend region meetings (5) could we do a virtual meeting between centers and DOT safety counterparts? (6) Pre-conference activities should be in the second half day to continue to allow for AM travel for those who need it.

Safety achievement award: Marie suggested we offer a safety achievement award to be presented with the professional development award at the annual conference. Everyone agreed it was worth pursuing. Marie is going to lead the effort in proposed criteria for review by the NLTAPA Executive Committee.

Suggestions/volunteers for AASHTO SCOHTS, APWA Safety, and NACE Safety committees: The following agreed to fulfill and/or continue with liaison spots: Tony Lorenzetti (APWA Safety Subcommittee); NACE Safety Committee (David Orr, Lisa Harris, Keith Knapp). We still need a DOT Center staff to liaison with the AASHTO SCOHTS group.

Suggestions for webinar topics: Possibilities include: Behavioral Safety/ Worker-Work Zone Safety/ Technologies/ Local Road Safety Plans/ TZD at the local level.

How to better engage WG members and get more centers interested? We need to make a concerted effort to publicize our events more......marketing and communications! One recommendation for the NLTAPA.ORG page is to add a spot for peer to peer help, such as a "Need help with Safety?" component or similar. There was also discussion about adding a Safety Circuit Rider Forum to the CH forums.